أسنلة التفكير الناقد التي تأتى من تمارين speaking و discuss و الاقتباسات الموجودة في المستوى الثالث

1- It is said that "wherever the art of medicine is loved, these is also a love of humanity". Explain this statement, and in your point of view, write down two sentences.

1- يقال بانه حين يُعشَق الطِّبُّ تُعشَق الإنسانيّة. فكر بهذه العبارة وفي جملتين اعط وجهة نظرك.

- 1- Answer:- It means those who love medicine also love people because they want to help to make them better or keep them well..انه يعني ان اولئك الذين يحبون الطب ايضا يحبون الناس لانهم يريدون ان يساعدوا في جعلهم افضل وحفظهم اصحاء.
- 2- The language in this report is formal. Suggest three features of the formal language.

2- اقترح ثلاثة خصائص للغة الرسمية التي كتب بها هذا التقرير

- 2- Answer:- There are no contractions; the sentences are long, with relative pronouns, etc.; the vocabulary is formal; there are linking expressions such as As a result of, According to and Although; the statistics included اللغة رسمية. لا يوجد اختصار ات؛ الجمل طويلة بشكل كاف، ضمائر الوصل، الخ.؛ المصطلحات رسمية؛ هنالك تعابير للربط؛ تم تضمين الاحصاءات
- 3- There are many factors that encourage foreign patients come to take health cares in The King Hussein Cancer Center. Suggest three of them.
- 3-Answer:- excellent reputation, lower costs, and cultural and language similarities.
- 4- It is said that it was more difficult in those days to reach such high levels of achievement in comparison with the present day. Think of this statement and, in two sentences write down your point of view.

4- يقال انه كان من ا<mark>لصعوبة في تلك ا</mark>لأيام للوصول إلى مثل هذه المستويات العالية من الإنجاز مقارنة مع يومنا هذا. فكر بهذه العبارةً وفي جملتين اكتب وجهة نظرك.

4-- Answer:- I think that it was more difficult for people in the past to reach such high levels of achievement in comparison with the present day: there was much less access to information in the past, so people like Al-Kindi had to be truly creative in their thinking in order to succeed.

أعتقد أنه كان <mark>من الصعب عل</mark>ى الناس في الماضي الوصول إلى مثل هذه المستويات العالية من الإنجاز مقارنة مع يومنا هذا: كّان الوصول إلى المعلومات أقل بكثير في الماضي،اذلك الناس مثل الكندي كان عليهم أن يكونوا مبدعين وخلاقين في تفكير هم من أجل تحقيق النجاح.

5- It is known that the brilliant civilization of Islam flourishes from India to Spain. Think of this statement and, in two sentences, write down your point of view.

5- "ازْدَهرَت الحضارَةُ الإسلاميَّة المُشرقة في المنطَّقة المُمتدَّة من الهند إلى إسبانيا

5- Answer:- The quotation shows that <u>Islam was leading the world</u>, showing <u>it was great a civilisation at that time</u>.

هذا الاقتباس يظهر ان الاسلام كان يقود العالم، يظهر انها كانت حضارة كبيرة في ذلك الوقت.

- 6- Adeeb Al-Balosshi invented a heart monitor which was built into the seat belt. Think of this statement, in two sentences, write your point of view.
- 6- Answer:- The in-car heart monitor will be used to keep an eye on those with a heart problem while they are driving or in a car. It is built into the seat belt so that when the driver or passenger wears it, it is near their heart.
- 7- Computer is the most useful invention in the world Explain this statement, suggesting three advantages of using computer in our lives.
- 7- Answer: - communicate with others easily and quickly
  - learning new skills like reading and writing
  - watching news and reading newspapers online.
- 8- The writer states that the teacher must be part of the group to monitor his students. Explain this statement, giving two reasons for observing students.
- 8- Answer: - answering the students questions and check their answers.
- arranging downloading files and stop bad words.
- 9- It is said that happier people are healthier. Think of this statement, and in two sentences, write down your point of view.

- يقال بان الناس السعداء اكثر صحة، فكر بهذه الجملة، وفي جملتين، اعطى وجهة نظرك.

9- **Answers**:- I think that happier people are healthier than unhappy people. They have a better perspective on life and will do almost everything with an optimistic attitude. Because of this, I think that they will make healthy, positive decisions in life; for example, they will choose to eat well and exercise more often.

أعتقد أن الأشخاص الأكثر سعادة أكثر صحة من الناس غير السعيدين. لديهم منظُور أفضل للحياة وسوف يقومون بكل شيء تقريبًا بنظرة تقاؤلية. وبسبب هذا، أعتقد انهم سوف يتخذون قرارات صحية إيجابية في الحياة؛ على سبيل المثال، هم سيختارون ان يأكلوا بشكل صحي ويتمرنون اكثر.



- 10 –People think there are many things make us stressed and they can overcome these things by many ways. Suggest three ways to overcome the stress.
- 10- Answers:- a- reciting Holly Ouran. B- take deep breath c- count to ten.
- 11- It is said that Health conditions in Jordan are among the best in the Middle East. Think of this statement, and in two sentences, write down your point of view.
- 11- Answers:- Health conditions in Jordan are among the best in the Middle East. This is largely due to <u>the country's commitment to making healthcare for all a top priority</u>. <u>Advances in education</u>, <u>economic conditions</u>, <u>sanitation</u>, <u>clean water</u>, <u>diet and housing have made our community healthier</u>.
- 12. How do you think this increase in population will affect Jordan's housing, education and health facilities?

أ. كيف تعتقد أن هذه الزيادة في عدد السكان سيؤثر على مرافق السكن، التعليم والصحة في الأردن؟

12- **Answer**:- It might get more difficult for the government to help people, and taxes might increase.

- من الممكن ان يكون صعبا بالنسبة للحكومة مساعدة الناس، والضرائب ستزداد.

13. What can be done to help Jordan cope with this increase in population?

ب. ما الذي يمكن القيام به لمساعدة الأردن في التعامل مع هذه الزيادة في عدد السكان؟

- 13- **Answer**:- The government should spend more money making sure there are enough facilities for everyone. الحكومة يجب عليها ان تنفق المزيد من المال للتأكد من كفاية المرافق (الخدمات) لكل شخص.
- 14- In your opinion, in what ways would a prosthetic hand improve someone's life? What problems might it cause? ما هي المشاكل التي يمكن ان تسببه! شخص؟ ما هي المشاكل التي يمكن ان تسببه الطرق يمكن لليد الصناعية تحسين حياة شخص؟
- 14- **Answer**:- I think this prosthetic hand will <u>help anyone in having food</u>, <u>doing works</u> . but there will be some <u>problems</u> like <u>allergy</u>
- 15- Quotation:- Its is said that "He who has health has hope, and he who has hope, has everything. Think of this quotation, and in two sentences, write down your point of view.

من يَتمتُّع بالصحَّة يَحْدوه الأمل، ومن يَحْدوه الأمل لا يَنقُصُه أيُّ شيء /يمثلكُ كلَّ شيء.

15- The quotation is stressing the importance of health through emphasising that <u>it is possible to feel optimistic</u> about the future when one is healthy. <u>Hope for the future and a positive attitude are the most important things in life.</u>

هذا الاقتباس يشدد على اهمية الصحة من خلال التأكيد على انه من الممكن ان نشعر بالتفاؤل حول المستقبل عندما يكون الشخص بصحة. الامل بالمستقبل والنظرة الايجابية هي أكثر الاشياء اهمية في الحياة.

- 16- The article suggests that people's perception of complementary medicine has changed over time. Why do you think this is? 16! حصل هذا 16! الناس للطب التكاملي قد تغيرت مع مرور الوقت. لماذا باعتقادك حصل هذا
- **16- Answers:-** I think people's opinions of complementary medicine might have changed because of more <u>information</u> being freely <u>available on the Internet</u>. Additionally, <u>more research may have been done on the</u> effects of complementary medicine as well as it is cheaper.

- اعتقد ان آراء الناس بالطب التكاملي ربما قد تغيرت لان الكثير من المعلّومات اصبحت بشكل مجاني متوفرة على الانترنت. اضافة الى ذلك، العديد من الابحاث قد تم القيام بها على اثار الطب التكاملي اضافة الى انهى ارخص.

17- How will robots be able to help doctors when they are not available for face-to-face consultations with patients?

17-كيف ستكون الروبوتات قادرة على مساعدة الاطباء عندما يكونوا غير متواجدين في الاستشارات مع المرضى.

- **17- Answer:-** The robot can visit the patient in the hospital and the doctor can talk to the patient via a screen.
- 18- It is said that the computer technology will develop further in the future. Think of this statement, and in two sentences write down your point of view. (4 points)

18- يقال بان تكنولوجيا الحاسوب سوف تتطور أكثر في المستقبل. فكر بهذه العبارة ، وفي جملتين أكتب وجهة نظرك.

- 18-Answer:- I think that computer technology will develop further in the future, for example:-
- There will be robots doing all house works.
- There will be cars without drivers.
- There will be remote learning by internet.
- 19- Computers enable us to do many things, but we become overly reliant on technology. Suggest three negative consequences of depending on technology.

19- الحواسيب تمكننا من القيام بعدة اشياء، ولكن اصبحنا بشكل مبالغ معتمدين على التكنولوجيا. اقترَح ثلاثـة اثـار سلبية في الاعتمـاد على التكنولوجيا.

**Answer:-** - People will become lazy.- There will be healthy problems like headache and eyes pain.

- people will not talk to each other face to face.



## 20- What are the advantages and disadvantages of having laptop computers, tablet computers or smartphones?

20- ما هي حسنات وسيئات امتلاك الحواسيب المحمولة، الأجهزة اللوحية أو الأجهزة الذكية.

-Answer:- The advantages are that they are <u>light</u>, <u>portable and convenient</u>. The disadvantages are that <u>people</u> use them all the time and then don't speak to people face to face.

20- الحسنات هي انها خفيفة، محمولة ومريحة. السيئات هي ان الناس يستخدموها طيلة الوقت ولا يتكلمون مع الناس وجها لوجه.

#### - ماذا ستبدوا الحياة دون حواسيب؟ ?21-What would life be like without computers

- **Answers:** - It would take longer to find information; we wouldn't be able to send documents quickly to another person; we wouldn't keep in touch with friends and family so easily, etc.

- سيتغرق الامر وقتا اطول لايجاد المعلومات، لن نكون قادرين على ارسال المعلومات بسرعة لشخص آخر، لن نبقى على تواصل مع الاصدقاء والعائلة بسهولة اكبر، الخ.

# 22- In what ways can digital information be used to educate people? بأي الطرق يمكن للمعومات الرقمية أن تثقف الناس: - بأي الطرق يمكن للمعومات الرقمية أن تثقف

**Answers:-** Digital information <u>can be used to educate people in a variety of ways</u>. For example, you <u>can listen to podcasts and lectures online</u>, or use apps on a tablet to learn languages. You can also use the Internet to find information on what you are studying.

- المعلومات الرقمية يمك<mark>ن استخدامها</mark> لتثقيف الناس بشتى الطرق. على سبيل المثال، يمكنك الاستماع إلى الإذاعة والمحاضرات على الانترنت، أو استخدام تطبيقات على <mark>قرص لتعلم لخات</mark>. يمكنك أيضا استخدام الإنترنت للعثور على المعلومات على ما تدرسه.

### 23 -Do you think that computers will replace books one day? Why/Why not?

- هل تعتقد أن الحواسيب ستحل محل الكتب ذات نوم؟ لماذا؟ لماذا لا؟

**Answers:-** Although computers are incredibly useful, I don't think that they will ever completely replace books because, for many people, reading is a very personal experience that doesn't feel the same when it is done on a computer.

- على الرغم <mark>من أجهز</mark>ة الكمبيوتر مفيدة بشكل لا يصدق، أنا لا أعتقد أنها ستحل محل الكتب تماما ، لانه، بالنسبة لكثير من الناس، <u>القراءة هي</u> تجربة شخصية جدا والتي لا تعطي الشعور نفسه عندما يتم القيام بها على الحاسوب<u>.</u>

### 24- People can face many dangers when using internet. Suggest three of these dangers.

Answers:- <u>Criminals want your information for identity fraud</u>. <u>They can access your passwords and security</u> settings. Then they could access your bank account.

## 25- There are many strategies استراتيجيات to overcome التغلب the dangers of the internet. Suggest three of these strategies.

Answers :- Do not give information to sites you do not know or trust.

Don't give out personal information on the Internet, such as your address or mobile phone number.

You should only connect to people that you know well.

Make sure these settings are turned on.

### 26-In your opinion, is the 'Internet of Things' exciting ممتع or worrying مقلق Why?

-Answers- I think the Internet of things is exciting for many reasons <u>such as making life easier</u>, <u>keeping touch with others and saving time and effort</u>. On the other hand, the Internet of things is <u>worrying</u> for many causes, for example, <u>criminals can access our passwords and security settings</u>, <u>making us lazier and making life more boring</u>.

#### 27 -In what ways are web pages different to pages in books or magazines?

كيف تختلف صفحات الويب عن صفحات الكتب او المجلات؟

Web pages give links to other web pages, both on the same site or on different ones. They are interactive. They often have adverts on them. They often allow you to contact the author.

صفحات الويب تعطي وصلات إلى صفحات الويب الأخرى، سواء في الموقع نفسه أو على اخرى مختلفة. انها تفاعلية. وكثيرا ما تكون الاعلانات عليها. أنها غالبا ما تسمح لك الاتصال بالمؤلف.

### 28 - Are some web pages easier to use than others? Why/Why not?

هل بعض صفحات الويب اسهل في استخدامها من غيرها من الصفحات الاخرى؟

Yes, some are easier to navigate round than others.

## 29 -What do you think makes a good website? ماذا برايك الذي يجعل الموقع جيدا

30- It is said that technology is just a tool. In terms of getting the kids working together and motivating them, the teacher is the most important. Think of this quotation, and in two sentences write down your point of view.



"التَّكْنولوجيا مجرَّد أداة، ويبقى المعلِّمُ العنصرَ الأهمّ في تحفيز الأطفال وتَشجيعهم على العَمل معًا

Answer:- Teachers cannot be replaced. They are the most important contributors to education, Also, they can use technology to help! ان المعلمين لا يمكن استبدالهم. هم الاكثر المساهمين اهمية في التعليم، وايضا يمكنهم استخدام التكنولوجيا المساهمين المساهمين المساهمين المساعدة!

31- Ibn Sina said 'I prefer a short life with width to a narrow one with length.'

ااننى افضل حياة قصيرة اعيشها كلها على اخرى ضيقة بطول مدتهاا

**Answer:-** Yes, I agree with Ibn Sina; he is a famous polymath <u>who</u> has influenced me significantly. He shows that if you work hard you can achieve so much in a short space of time

جواب مقترح: نعم، وأنا اتفق مع ابن سينا؛ و هو الموسوعة الشهير <u>ا**لذ**ي</u> أثر في الى حد كبير. أنه يبين أنه إذا كنت تعمل بجد يمكنك تحقيق الكثير في فترة قصيرة من الوقت.

32- Do you think that a similar project to Masdar City would be successful in Jordan? What advantages and disadvantages can you think of? Discuss in pairs.

- هل تعتقد بأن مشروع مشابه كمدينة مصدر سيكون ناجحا في الاردن؟ ما هي الحسنات والسيئات حسب رأيك؟ ناقش زملائك.

Answer:- I think that a megaproject like Masdar City would be very successful in Jordan: it would encourage investment in the country . سوف تشجع الاستثمار في البلد :الأردن أعتقد أن المشاريع العملاقة مثل مدينة مصدر ستكون ناجحة جداً في

33- Why do you think the area around Toledo had a 'fast-growing population'?

33- لماذا تعتقد أن المنطقة المحيطة بتوليدو لديها سرعة في النمو السكاني؟

-Answer:- Al-Andalus was a very rich place. - the area was producing a lot of food, good weather.

#### التفكير الناقد في المستوى الرابع:-

- 1- Many Jordanian employees can study in universities remotely by using electronic communication which is called online distance learning programmes and they find this kind of studying more beneficial for them. Explain this statement and suggest three benefits of studying online.
- 1- Answers:- You don't have to attend classes.. لا يتوجب عليك حضور الدروس.

. يمكنك كسب النقود أثناء الدراسة. You can earn money while you are studying.

بإمكانك اكمال در اساتك الجامعية والعليا . You can do undergraduate as well as postgraduate degrees

- 2- "Live as if you were to die tomorrow. learn as if you were to live forever." Think of this quotation, and in two sentences, write down your point of view. أبدًا تعيشُ كأنَّكَ وتعلَّمْ غدًا، تَموتُ كأنَّكَ عِشْ
- 2-Answer- You should do as much as you can before you die. In other words, take advantage of all the opportunities that life gives you. If you have any skills, use them. We have to do our best to build our future, so we can build our world.
- 2- بجب ان تعمل قدر استطاعتك قبل ان تموت. بكلمات اخرى، استغل كل فائدة لكل الفرص التي تعطيك اياها الحياة. اذا كان لديك اية مهارات، استخدمها. يجب ان نبذل جهدنا لنبنى المستقبل، لذلك نستطيع بناء عالمنا.
- 3- It's said (I've learned that making a living isn't the same thing as making a life''. Think of this statement, and in two sentences, write down you point of view. لقد تعلمت ان كسب العيش لا يعني حياة تستحق العيش العيش
- 3-Answers- I agree with this quotation, because 'making a <u>life</u>' is not totally dependent on the money you earn. but it also depends on your friends and family, and how you decide to behave.
  - اتفق مع هذه المقولة، لان صناعة الحياة لا تعتمد بالكامل على المال الذي تجنيه. ولكن ايضا على اصدقائك و عائلتك، وكيف تقرر وتتصرف.
- 4- it's said that anyone who stops learning is old, whether at twenty or eight. Anyone who keeps learning stays young. think of this statement, and in two sentences, write down your point of view.

- مَنْ يتوقَّف عن التعلُّم يَهْرَمْ سَواءَ كان في العشرين أم في الثِّمانين، وأيُّ شخص يستمرُّ في التعلُّم يبقي شابًّا وإن كان في سنِّ الثِّمانين.

4-Answer- the world is moving forwards, so people need to keep up with progress. if you practise learning, you will learn more effectively.

4- العالم يتحرك إلى الأمام، لذلك يحتاج الناس لمواكبة التقدم. إذا كنت مواكب للتعلم، سوف تتعلم بفعالية أكثر.

5- Businessmen must have many skills during negotiation. think of this statement, and suggest three skills that the businessmen should have duration negotiation.

- رجال الاعمال يجب ان يملكوا العديد من المهارات اثناء التفاوض. اقترح ثلاث من هذه المهارات.

5-Answer- : the need to be culturally aware, the need for preparation, the need to listen carefully and negotiate

اجابة مقترحة: - الحاجة الى الوعى الثقافي، الحاجة الى الاستعداد، الحاجة الى الاستماع جيدا والتفاوض.

6. Do you think that a longer school day would result in better grades for most students? Why/ Why not? Justify your answer.



هل تعتقد بأن طول اليوم الدراسي يؤدي إلى نتائج أفضل للطلبة؟ لماذا؟ لماذا لا؟ برر إجابتك.

- 6- Answer:- I think that the school should arrange the timetables. Also, the schools should focus on necessary subjects like physics, Maths, Biology and languages. Moreover, the schools should add some useful activities, such as Physical education, crafts and creative writing.
- 7- According to the text, many students in Britain prefer to study outside their home and this may lead to <u>face many difficulties</u>. Explain this statement and suggest three of these difficulties which the students may face.
- 7-Answers- they may face new culture .They may find difficulty to make friends. They may find difficulty to cook or manage their money.
- 8- Studying abroad has more <u>benefits</u> for young people than studying in local universities. Think of this statement, and two sentences, write your point of view.
- 8-Answer:- making friend.- learn new culture- learn new language learn new skills
- 9- Is it usual for people to change jobs in their lifetime? What reasons might there be for people to change their jobs?
- أليس من الطبيعي بالنسبة للناس أن يغيروا الوظائف في حياتهم؟ مات هي الاسباب بالنسبة للناس ان يغيروا وظائفهم.

  because they have lost their job or because they are looking for a job with better conditions or a better environment. Sometimes people also change their jobs because they want their career to go in a different direction.

نعم، الناس عادة <mark>يغيرون وظائفهم خ</mark>لال حياتهم. قد يكون هذا لأنهم فقدوا وظائفهم أو لأنهم يبحثون عن وظيفة بظروف أفضل أو بيئة أفضل. أحيانا الناس يغيروا أيضا وظائفهم لأنهم ان يجعلوا تذهب باتجاه مختلف



